
	 Roseville Community Schools will spend the 2024-
2025 school year celebrating a century of successful alumni, 
educational excellence, and community spirit. The district will 
celebrate its 100th anniversary with a series of events and 
activities to honor the momentous occasion. “Our district has 
so much to celebrate,” said Superintendent Mark Blaszkowski. 
“100 years of existence is a sign of pride, resilience, and 
strength, leaving a legacy in which our students, retired and 
current staff members, and alumni can be proud. Schools will 
be doing activities throughout the years honoring our hundred 
years. It is going to be an exciting 
time for our entire school community.”
	 The year-long celebration 
kicks off with the fourth annual 
Panther Day, being held at Roseville 
High School on Saturday, August 17 
from 4:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. The fun, 
family event will feature food trucks, 
performances by the RHS marching 
band and cheer teams, the annual 
Red vs. Black football game, and 
bounce houses and games for the kids, 
including a punt, pass, kick competition. 
Roseville High School Principal Jason 
Bettin said that Panther Day is a great way to kick off the new 
school year and the 100th year of serving the community. 
“Our goal is that all students in Roseville eventually become 
Panthers. We are excited to have an expanded event that is a 
fun, family-oriented way to connect with our schools and staff 
and see all the RCS has to offer the community.”
	 Roseville High School’s 2024 Homecoming festivities 
will be held on Friday, October 11. The parade starts at 5:00 
p.m. followed by the homecoming game vs. L’anse Creuse at 
7:00 p.m. “Homecoming is always the event where we welcome 
back our alumni, and we would like to see more community 
members than ever help us celebrate 100 years,” said Bettin. 
He added that RHS is planning how to incorporate the 100-
year anniversary into themes for prom and graduation as 
well, celebrating the hundredth class to graduate from RCS. 
“It is important to understand, remember, and honor the past. 
This school year provides an excellent opportunity for us to do 
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that as a community by celebrating all the accomplishments 
and alumni of RCS.” Other opportunities for the community, 
alumni, and former staff members to join in the celebration 
will be announced at a later date. “At all our events 
throughout the entire year, alumni will have the ability to join 
our “R Club”, which is the club for Roseville Alumni Varsity 
Letterwinners to continue to be part of Roseville athletics as 
we grow and celebrate future successes,” added Bettin.
	 Board of Education President Theresa Genest said 
the district could not have made it this far without the support 

of the community. “The successful 
bonds and millages our community 
has passed have helped us create 
great programs and opportunities 
for our students. On behalf of 
myself and the other board of 
education members, I would like to 
say how excited we all are to be 
celebrating our 100th anniversary.” 
Roseville’s first graduating class in 
1925 consisted of nine students. 
Throughout the years, as the 
community has evolved, so has the 

district. We currently service close to 
4500 students throughout our seven elementary schools, two 
middle schools, and high school. Blaszkowski said that the 
fact that the Roseville Community Schools has been around 
for 100 years shows the deep commitment to the education 
of this community. “RCS has a long, rich history of commitment 
to educating students in this community and 100 years 
is evidence of a dedicated commitment to this community. 
We look forward to continuing that commitment for the next 
hundred years.”
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Superintendent A.A. Nevereth with Roseville’s first graduating class in 1925.
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	 Summer is always a great time to enjoy 
the warm weather, have fun with friends 
and family, and to recharge our batteries. 
But the summer months are also busy as we 
get ready for the upcoming school year.
	 As we begin the next school year, we will 
be working hard to improve attendance. 
Chronic absenteeism numbers have been 
high across the country since the pandemic. 

The most recent state data shows we have reduced chronic 
absenteeism by 11.5%, and while this data is promising, we still 
have much more work to do. The district has a committee working 
on initiatives to reduce the number of students who are chronically 
absent. This fall, we will be beginning an incentive program for 
students, recognizing and rewarding them for attending school 
regularly.
	 We will also be introducing a “Safe Walk to School” 
campaign beginning this school year. The campaign will ask 
community members to commit to watching the neighborhood 

MESSAGE FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT

Sincerely,  Mark Blaszkowski

when kids are travelling to and from school and report any 
suspicious behaviors. To show the community we are watching, we 
have created yard signs for those willing to commit to this promise. 
We ask every one of you to at least commit to helping provide a 
safe walk to school for our students.
	 As you may have seen, we are celebrating our 100th 
graduating class this year. It is the “community” in Roseville 
Community Schools that allows the district to continue to provide 
excellent educational opportunities for our students. On behalf 
of the district, I would like to thank each of you and invite you to 
share in Panther Day, Homecoming, or any of the other festivities 
being held this year in celebration of the centennial year for the 
Roseville Community Schools. 100 years shows our longevity and 
commitment to the community of Roseville, and we have so much 
to celebrate!

Do you know of a former Roseville student who’s doing great things? Let us know!  
productions@roseville.k12.mi.us

She added that shortly after Manfreda passed, she attended a 
national leadership conference where she met a life coach. “As 
soon as I experienced coaching for the first time, I knew it was 
the best way I could both carry on my friend’s legacy, and help 
others make the most of their lives.” She added that her work 
mostly involves helping people achieve their personal goals 
of all kinds, including increasing confidence and self-esteem, 
improving time and stress management, and strengthening 

relationships. “I truly cannot imagine doing anything 
more fulfilling for my career.” Morgan resides in St. 
Clair Shores and will be getting married to fiancé 
Bradley in September of this year. In her spare 
time, she enjoys coaching Roseville High School’s 
color guard, gardening, weightlifting, networking, 
and collecting and playing modern board games. 
She is also looking forward to traveling over the 
next few years. Morgan said that she knows so 
many great staff members in Roseville Schools who 
bend over backwards to support and encourage 
students. “I had teachers in school who encouraged 

me to never settle for less than I could achieve. And I owe so 
many of the good things in my life to those who pushed me.” 
She added that teachers know that their roles can have an 
incredible impact on the trajectory of their student’s lives and 
they do not take that responsibility lightly. “To current students, 
find the teachers who push and encourage you, and use them 
as a resource to help you make good decisions and craft your 
future.”

Morgan Barbret comes from a long line of Roseville 
graduates. “My family has been living in Roseville since 
the 1920s.” She attended Lincoln Elementary, Steenland 
Elementary, Roseville Middle School, and Roseville High 
School, graduating in 2016. While at RHS, she was very 
active, playing softball, participating in the marching band, 
and serving as a member of many clubs, including the 
National Honor Society, News and Broadcasting, Newspaper, 
and Envirothon. She also credits some of her 
favorite teachers for many important life 
lessons. “Mr. Blackmer helped me make smart 
decisions and strive to reach my full potential 
and Mrs. Jordan always challenged me to 
think about the world in new ways, setting an 
example for what it means to be of service 
to her community and the world.” After high 
school, Morgan attended Central Michigan 
University where she earned a Bachelors 
in Global Studies. She then con-tinued her 
education, becoming certified and accredited 
as a life coach with the International Coaching Federation. 
She now works as a certified life coach, working one-on-one 
with clients to help them improve their quality of life. “I was 
inspired to become a coach after one of my close high school 
friends, Joe Manfreda, passed away unexpectedly. Joe was 
someone I could always lean on when I needed a friend. 
When he passed, I knew I wanted to be someone who others 
could lean on and talk to whenever they needed support.” 

C O R N E RA L U M N I   A L U M N I   

M O R G A N  B A R B R E T

ROSEVILLE INDUCTS FIVE NEW MEMBERS INTO ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME
	 Roseville High School inducted five new members into 
their Athletic Hall of Fame at a ceremony on May 30, 2024. 
This year’s inductees were Ed Mizinski, Bob Wilson, Doug 
Dawson, Erica Martin, and Angela Martin.
	 The induction ceremony took place in the RHS 
auditorium with a  reception for the inductees held in the 
culinary arts wing prior to the induction ceremony. It was the 
fourth class of inductees and the first since 2020. “We are 
excited to have the event return and be able to celebrate such 
a great class of athletes,” said Roseville High School Athletic 
Director Keith Marzec. “Tonight is not just about highlighting 
former athletes, but it’s also a way to 
bring together alumni, old friends, and 
the whole Roseville community.” Marzec 
added that one of the goals of the 
athletic department is to continue to 
develop established relationships with 
all those who have represented and built 
Roseville Community Schools. “Tonight, 
we champion as one, honor our past, and 
build our future.”
	 The inaugural RHS Hall of Fame 
class featured Ernie Whitt, Brian Sikorski, 
Davon Gray, Joe Pantaleo, Vanessa Blair, Rich Maloney, Harry 
Sullins, and Stan Mizinski. The following years saw standout 
athletes Cliff Howe, Anthony Stadwick, Marie Palinkas, Robert 
Zimmerman, Micaela Mayer, and Ken Fiott added to the 
list. Also included in the initial three classes were coaches 
Maxwell Berry and Bob DeStefano and two teams: The 1997 
RHS wrestling team and the 1949 Eastland High School 
basketball team. A selection committee consisting of former 
Roseville Athletic Directors from the current Roseville High 
School, Brablec High School, and the original RHS, vote each 
year for the class of honorees. To be inducted, former athletes 
must have graduated from Roseville Community Schools, been 
out of school for ten years, have played collegiate sports 
and/or earned honors at the league or state level. 

Ed Mizinski - Mizinski graduated from the original Roseville High 
School in 1971 where he was a standout athlete in multiple sports. He 
starred on the football field, earning All-Eastern Michigan League, 
All-Macomb County, Detroit Free Press All-Suburban, and All-State 
Honorable Mention honors. As a member of  the track team, he was 
a state finalist in the 440-yard dash. Mizinski earned a scholarship 
to Eastern Michigan University where he would continue his football 
career.
Bob Wilson - Wilson is a 1995 graduate who excelled in several 
sports at Roseville High School. On the wrestling mat, he was a two-
time state champion in the 140/151lb weight classes. He was a four-

time state qualifier, compiling a 163-
28-1 record, and was named to the 
All-State team three times. He played 
three years of  varsity baseball, as 
well as two years of  varsity football, 
earning offensive MVP during his 
senior season. He has also spent 
several years coaching for RHS.
Doug Dawson - Dawson graduated 
from Roseville High School in 2007. 
While at RHS, he excelled in soccer 
and track. In soccer, he was named 

first-team All-Conference his junior 
and senior years. On the track, he 

holds the school record in the 400m and 1600m relay and was named 
to the All-State team in the 400m his senior year. He continued his 
soccer and track careers at Sienna Heights after high school where he 
was a NAIA National Champion in the 400m.
Erica Martin - Martin is a 2010 Roseville High School graduate. 
She was a three-sport star, lettering in basketball, volleyball, and 
softball. During her career, she earned twelve varsity letters and an 
all-academic letter. She was named Roseville High School’s 2010 
Girls’ Basketball MVP and the 2010 RHS Outstanding Female Athlete. 
She won a MAC league championship in all three sports.
Angela Martin - Martin graduated from RHS in 2011 and was also 
a three-sport star who lettered in basketball, volleyball, and softball. 
She earned All-Conference honors in all three sports, as well as All-
Conference defensive honors in 2008. She was a four-time MVP in 
softball, earning a scholarship to play at Concordia.

The newest Athletic Hall of Famers: E. Martin, A. Martin, Dawson, Mizinski and Wilson

•	 BLACK & RED VARSITY FOOTBALL GAME
•	 RHS VARSITY CHEER TEAM
•	 RHS MARCHING BAND
•	 FOOD TRUCKS & VENDORS
•	 BOUNCE HOUSE & KID GAMES
•	 KIDS PUNT, PASS, KICK COMPETITION
•	 BACK-TO-SCHOOL SUPPLIES
•	 AND MUCH MORE!

SATURDAY, AUGUST 17
4:00 P.M. - 8:00 P.M. 
RHS ATHLETIC COMPLEX 

PANTHE   
DAY 2024  

mailto:productions%40roseville.k12.mi.us?subject=


C O N G R AT U L AT I O N S  C L AS S  O F  2 0 2 4

Aymen Abdulwahhab w Danielle Adragna w Madelynn Angst w Kacee Bersche w Aniya Boler
Trenton Buckbee w Rhiley Canada w Brooke Carmack w Corey Cobb w Brooklyn Cogwell

Sienna Conrad w Jorgianna Crawford w Zion Davis w Ben Deliso w Cheyenne Dunlap w Alecia Dy
Reyvan Frank w Thomas Gannon w Jack Garlinghouse w Dalyace Griggs w Ethan Grimmett

Arriyana Haynes w Dennis Henderson w Michelle Huffman w Leonard Humphreys w Dilynn Jackson
Gabriel Kadrovach w Kirsten Laughery w Archie Matthews III w Reily McClure w Alex McEachern

 Jessica McGrath  w Brennan Messner w Trinity Montgomery w Dylan Moyer w Nino Pepito
Jordon Ploe w Erica Porters w Nigel Powers w Jordan Radcliff w Spencer Reini w Ronald Reeves

Augustine Rivera w Lydia Rodriguez w Lyndsy Rodriguez w Presley Rubio w Jade Sanders
Mackenzie Sawicki w Mohamad Shkoukani w Austin Smith w Danielle Snell w Kenneth Steinhebel

Brian Streety w Collin Sturgeon w Sha’Nya Walker w Bryan Weathersby w Abby White w Elly White
Faith White w Howard White w David Williams w Kolyn Wilson w Dai’Ana Woods

2023-2024 RCSSF SCHOLARSHIP WINNERS

 ​ Kirsten Moll-Zupan just wrapped up her 27th year teaching upper elementary in Roseville. She taught 
at Huron Park Elementary (now Green Elementary) for 20 years before moving over to Fountain. She 
said that she loves to see the excitement in her students as they master a topic or show pride in a 
project that they created. “Their eagerness to share or talk about their accomplishment to the other 
students in class makes me proud of their effort and dedication. I encourage my students to have a 
positive mindset, to take pride in their accomplishments, and to be helpful to others.” She said that 
she enjoys teaching them games for learning as well as sportsmanship and being fair at recess. “I 

have a competitive side and enjoy the playful banter we create when playing games. Getting to know my students and 
their interests promotes positive learning.” Moll-Zupan added that she has been fortunate to have worked alongside many 
wonderful staff members over her career. “We are a team and their support and guidance through the years has molded 
me into the teacher that I am today.” Moll-Zupan earned her bachelor’s degree from Wayne State University and a master’s 
degree in education through Saginaw Valley State University. She has three children (Zachary, 24, Emily, 21, and Brooke,16) 
who keep her busy outside of the classroom. “We enjoy playing board games, listening to music, and competing in outdoor 
games such as volleyball, pickleball, and cornhole. I am a sports mom and encourage them to be active and enjoy having 
fun.” She has a rescue dog, Riley. “She loves to catch a frisbee and catch a soccer ball that is almost bigger than her. She is 
about 15 pounds but acts like a big tuff dog until it starts to rain.” She added that she enjoys being outside. “In the summer 
I like to lounge in the pool, read a few books, garden in my yard, and hang out with my family.”

KIRSTEN MOLL-ZUPAN - FOUNTAIN ELEMENTARY

Josh Rolder just finished his second year at Roseville High School where he has taught Algebra 1, 
Algebra 2, and Geometry. He is also involved with coaching and sponsoring clubs at RHS. He has 
coached boys’ soccer and currently coaches girls’ soccer and the bowling team. “The best thing about 
coaching is getting to teach outside of the classroom and give them the opportunity to pursue a new 
sport.” He also serves as one of the advisors for Student Assembly. “I think that the student government 
is important to the school’s culture. The ideas that the students have come up with over this year have 
been great, and I can’t wait for their ideas to be seen next school year. He added that he enjoys 
coming to work every day and seeing the kids. “Watching the kids grow throughout the year is one of 

the most rewarding things about the job.” Rolder attended Macomb Community College for three years before transferring 
to Wayne State University, graduating in 2022 with a bachelor’s degree in secondary education. Rolder and fiance, Maddie, 
have been together for nine years and are getting married in May 2025. He has a dog named Summer and three siblings  
who all graduated from Roseville High School. I enjoy bowling in leagues with my family, hanging out with my friends, and I 
recently started picking up golf and I recently just joined a league. 

JOSH ROLDER - ROSEVILLE HIGH SCHOOL 

JORDAN MORGAN - EASTLAND MIDDLE SCHOOL
Jordan Morgan has been teaching in Roseville for four years, serving as the Resource Room Language 
Arts teacher at Eastland Middle School. She is also very active in coaching, serving as the eighth grade 
girls volleyball head coach, eighth grade girls’ basketball assistant coach, and seventh/eighth grade 
boys and girls track coach. She said that building strong relationships with her students and their 
families is at the heart of what she does. “Seeing my students overcome obstacles and defy expectations 
inspires me every single day. It is incredibly rewarding to see the impact of that connection on their 
learning and well-being. They teach me as much as I teach them.” She said that all her students all have a 
classroom job, earning tickets as they complete the job. “On Fridays, students have the option to turn in their tickets for 
treats in my classroom store. Classroom jobs give students opportunities to take on responsibilities in the classroom, teaching 
them valuable life skills like accountability and time management.” Morgan attended Wayne State University, earning her 
Bachelor of Education degree, majoring in special education with a concentration in cognitive impairment. When she is not 
teaching or coaching, she enjoys time with her family. “I love spending time with my parents, siblings, and especially my 
18-month-old nephew, Lincoln.” She added that she is currently learning how to golf and enjoys going to the gym, where she 
can currently deadlift 315 pounds. She also enjoys traveling to different zoos across the United States. “This summer I will 
be going to the Cincinnati Zoo, and I just bought a house so I will be spending time remodeling my house.”

G E T   T O   K N O W   O U R   T E A C H E R S



A LOOK INSIDE OUR SCHOOLS...

Patton Elementary families and staff enjoyed math game night in mid-May

RHS REST Robotics showing off one of nearly a dozen trophies they earned this season

Steenland first graders loved learning about butterflies this spring
Dort Elementary third and fourth graders had a blast visiting the Detroit Zoo in May

RHS Senior Cheyenne Dunlap celebrates after hitting a double on Senior Day

Kaiser’s Science Olympiad students competed at Macomb Community College in May

Roseville Middle students experiencing the new virtual reality headsets in early June 

Mrs. August’s Fountain 1st graders studying sound in May

EMS students enjoying a gaming truck during their 8th Grade Celebration in early June

The RHS Marching Panthers performed at every elementary and middle school in May

Green Elementary students enjoying an electrifying science lesson in early May

Ms. Harvey’s class at Kment having a blast at the Detroit Science Center in late May



The Roseville Community Schools Scholarship Foundation began with a dream and a goal when it was established by the 
Roseville Kiwanis Club in 1963. The dream was to touch the lives of Roseville’s young people; the goal was to raise funds 
to aid them in their continued educational quests.
In 1984, the Roseville Board of Education joined the the ongoing project.  Today, citizen volunteers, educators, business 
representatives, and local leaders assist in the process of raising funds and allocating scholarships to deserving recipients. 
This year, we awarded 63 $1200 scholarships to recipients.
In April 2022, the Foundation officially became a 501c3 organization. This allows additional opportunities to receive donations 
from individuals and companies wishing to donate to a charitable organization.  If you own, work for, or know of a company 
looking for a charitable organization to donate to, we would greatly appreciate you sharing the Roseville Community Schools 
Scholarship Foundation name with them.
RCSSF Tax ID No: 87-1665026

On May 15, Green Elementary hosted their 

annual Career Day. A wide variety of individuals, 

businesses, and organizations attended the 

event to interact with the students. Thank 

you to the Roseville Chamber of Commerce 

for helping secure volunteers for the event. 

The RHS Travel Club visited several European countries in June. Students and chaperones spent several days in Madrid enjoying world famous museums, visiting an ancient medieval walled city, and touring the famous Cathedral of Toledo. They also spent time in Paris, experiencing a Seine River tour, visiting the Louvre, Eiffel Tower, Palace of Versailles, and much more. A once-in-a-lifetime trip!

On May 11, the RCS Scholarship Foundation held 
their annual Joe Manfreda Dream Dash 5k/1k fun 
run. The event featured 173 participants and many 
sponsors, helping to raise over $6700 for future RHS 
graduates. The next RCSSF event will be the annual 
golf outing on September 21 at Rammler Golf Course.

On May 14, Kaiser Elementary hosted their first-

ever Unified Soccer game, joining students with and 

without intellectual disabilities on the same team. 

24 participants learned and practiced a variety of 

soccer skills as well as learning more about what it 

means to be part of and support a team. Thanks 

to Ms. Ashbaugh and Ms. Warrack for coaching.

 

Roseville Middle School’s Deaf & Hard of Hearing program hosted their “Deaf Star Wars Day” on May 17. D/HH students from Roseville Middle School and Dort Elementary School had a blast participating in a variety of Star Wars themed activities, including games, crafts, bingo, snacks, and lightsaber training.

Congratulations to RHS Senior Art Seminar 

students Journey DeWitt and Kirsten Laughery on 

the unveiling of their project piece, a recreation 

of Georgia O’Keeffe’s Pink Sweet Peas.

The girls also completed an unfinished 

work in the cafeteria for the artists unable 

to do so during the pandemic shut-down.

SEPTEMBER 21, 2024

CHARITY GOLF SCRAMBLEROSEVILLE COMMUNITY SCHOOLS SCHOLARSHIP FOUNDATION
21st Annual

FOR MORE INFORMATION: 
PAT EINEICHNER  586.722.4158

JOE GENEST  586.445.5517 

INCLUDES:
* 18 holes

* Continental breakfast
* Hot dog at the turn

* Lunch following
* Two drink tickets

* Prizes for longest drive, closest to 
the pin & raffle prizes

$100
PER GOLFER

REGISTRATION &
HOLE SPONSORS:

SHOTGUN START: 8:30 A.M.
RAMMLER GOLF CLUB
38180 UTICA RD., STERLING HEIGHTS

REGISTER NOW!
SPACE IS LIMITED
DEADLINE: SEPTEMBER 13

https://rosevillecs.revtrak.net/roseville-scholarship-foundation/rsf-golf-out/?fbclid=IwY2xjawEhqkBleHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHXPAEOwHOGCb8DTEq16akENYIje5YeLXd486qr-rhmK1c7GTEIZqxZKsVQ_aem_BCn43e6CFG-NBUATSH9akw#/list


Statement of  Assurance of
Compliance with Federal Law
It is the policy of the Roseville Community 
Schools District that no discriminatory practices 
based on gender/sex, race, religion, color, 
age, national origin, disability, height, weight, 
or any other status covered by federal, state or 
local law be allowed in providing instructional 
opportunities, programs, services, job placement 
assistance, employment or in policies governing 
student conduct and attendance. 

Grievance Procedure :

Section 1:  Any person believing that the 
Roseville Community School District, or 
any part of the school organization, has 
discriminated on the basis of race, color, 
national origin, gender/sex, age, disability, 
height, weight or marital status, may file a 
grievance with:  	

Civil Rights Coordinator
Administration Building
18975 Church Street

Roseville, Michigan 48066
586-445-5513

Grievance forms are available from any 
building principal or from the Administration 
Building.

Section 2: All grievances will be processed 
through the following steps:
A.  A written statement of the grievance, 
using the district’s grievance form, shall be 
submitted to the Civil Rights Coordinator.

B. Upon receipt of the completed grievance 
form, the Coordinator will conduct an 
investigation and notify grievant of the results, 
including any remedial measures.  Normally, 
the investigation will be concluded within 	
(30) thirty  school days.

C. Within (10) ten school days, the grievant 
may appeal, in writing, to the Superintendent 
of Schools, who will make a written decision, 
normally within thirty (30) school days.
	
The complete grievance procedure is found in 
Roseville Community School Board Policy GAAD, 
which can be obtained from the Coordinator

Video Surveillance 
Roseville Schools periodically monitors  school 
property, grounds, buses and buildings using 
video cameras to ensure the security of 
students, staff, and property.

	 I wish to be notified prior to a 
scheduled pesticide treatment inside of the 
building.

	 I wish to be notified prior to a 
scheduled pesticide treatment on the outside 
grounds of the school.

	 Both of the above.

Roseville Public Schools Pesticide 
Program Public Notice
In accordance with Public Act 131, school 
administrators must advise parents or
guardians of their right to be notified prior 
to the application of pesticide at their child’s 
school.

As a result of this regulation,  you are being 
advised that a routine application of pesticide 
will take place the first week of each month in 
each school.  These applications will take place 
after school hours in non-student areas, e.g., 
boiler rooms, custodial closets, etc.  The product 
used will be a water based formulation, odorless 
and of low toxicity.  In certain emergencies, 
pesticides may be applied prior to notification.  
If more specific information is needed, please 
complete and return the form below.

Asbestos Update
The Roseville Community Schools recently 
completed their six month Asbestos Hazard 
Emergency Response Act (AHERA) surveillance 
reports and will soon be conducting their three 
year re-inspection for all remaining asbestos-
containing building materials.  These reports 
are required by the Environmental Protection 
Agency. Copies are maintained in the offices 
of building administrators and are available 
for public review.

This notification is required annually in 
accordance with the Federal Register 40 CFR 
Part 763.  

Pesticide Prior Notification Request - please return to:

Roseville Community Schools
Administration Building
Department of Building & Grounds
18975 Church Street
Roseville, MI  48066

Please Check One:

Parent/Guardian Name:

Student’s (Child’s) Name

Building

Street Address

City

Phone number

Roseville Protects 
Privacy Rights
The Roseville Community Schools will not  
release personal student records such as 
grades, attendance or test results without 
the signature of the parent or the student (if 
over 18 years of age).

However, under the Family Education Rights & 
Privacy Act, (FERPA), the district is permitted 
to release information which would normally 
be found in school yearbooks, catalogs 
or student directories.  This could include 
name, address, phone number, birth date, 
field of study, honors, awards and general 
photographs.

If parents object to the release of such 
information, they must state their objection 
to the building principal in writing.

Visitors
All visitors are asked to report to the school 
office when visiting a building.    

No Smoking Policy
A state law prohibits smoking in or on 
school property.  This includes district owned 
buildings or vehicles and property owned, 
leased or otherwise controlled by the school 
district.  The law and Roseville board policy 
seek to model behavior that supports district 
curriculum regarding health and safety. 
Thank you for your cooperation in promoting 
a healthy environment for students and 
employees.

RCS Cable Station
For up-to-date information and district 
programming, tune into the Roseville 
Community Schools public access stations: 
Comcast Cable, Channel 19 & Wide Open 
West, Channel 15.

School Closings
If schools are closed, messages will be sent 
via School Messenger, posted to social media, 
and posted on the local TV stations. When day 
classes are cancelled, all child care programs 
and evening activities will also be cancelled.

Bagels with Blasz
The Bagels with Blasz discussion group meeting 
with Superintendent Mark Blaszkowski is held 
once a month from September until May. 
Emails will be sent with dates and locations 
each month.

Media Permissions
We are proud of staff, students, and 
programs.  From time to time, students may 
be highlighted in various forms of media.  
Roseville Community Schools reserves the right 
to include pictures and/or video of students 
in newsletters, brochures, newspapers, social 
media, and various other forms of media.  If 
you would like to opt your child out of this, 
please contact your school's secretary. 

Email/Text Messaging
Keep up-to-date with school events, 
closures and more with our Roseville 
Community Schools School Messenger 
System. Sign up at https://rosevillepride.
org/parents/parent-communication/

New Kindergarten Students
Register at your neighborhood school. 
Kindergarten students must be five-years-old 
on or before September 1, 2024 

Required for registration:
-Certified copy of birth certificate
-Three proofs of residency
-Immunization records
-Vision & hearing test for kindergarten  	
   students only
-Last report card for older student
(if available)

Immunization Required      
New legislation requires Hepatitis B 
immunizations for all children in day care 
and for all children entering school for the 
first time.  

The series of 3 injections is available at 
the Health Department free of charge to 
youngsters from age four until their 19th 
birthday.  For more information, call the 
Macomb County Health Department in St. 
Clair Shores.

School Food Service Program
For the 2024-2025 school year, all breakfast 
and lunch meals are free for all students.  rosevillepride.org

FIND US ON

Visit us at rosevillepride.org
for up-to-date district and building 

calendar events

Sep 11
Sep 25
Oct 9

Oct 23
Nov 6

Nov 20
Dec 11
Jan 15
Jan 29
Feb 12
Feb 26
Mar 12
Apr 2

Apr 23
May 14
May 28

2024-2025 Early Release Days

More information on the Annual Notification of Pesticide Applications 
can be found here: rosevillepride.org/parents/buildings-and-grounds/

https://rosevillepride.org/parents/parent-communication/
https://rosevillepride.org/parents/parent-communication/
http://rosevillepride.org
http://rosevillepride.org/parents/buildings-and-grounds/
https://www.facebook.com/RosevilleCommunitySchools
https://www.youtube.com/RosevilleSchools
https://www.instagram.com/rosevillecommunityschools/
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Board of Education
Theresa Genest, President
Kevin Switanowski, Vice President
Joseph DeFelice, Secretary
Matthew McCartney, Treasurer
Gina Aiuto, Trustee 
Denise Brun, Trustee
Michelle Williams-Ward, Trustee

CENTRAL ADMINISTRATION

Administration Building	         	       (586) 445-5500
Superintendent		         		        (586) 445-5505
  Mark Blaszkowski, Superintendent	
Instruction & Curriculum	         	       (586) 445-5508
  Dave Rice, Assistant Superintendent	 	
Personnel 			           	       (586) 445-5513
  Peter Hedemark, Assistant Superintendent		
Business			           	       (586) 445-5519
  Rayetta Ashbaugh, Exec. Director of Business & Finance
Special Education        	       		        (586) 445-5675
  Teresa Tomala, Director		
Buildings and Grounds	        		        (586) 445-5697
  Joe Smith, Director		
Transportation and Maintenance 	       (586) 445-5699
  Scott Sikorski, Coordinator
Food Service		         	         	       (586) 445-5685
  Andrea Dysard, Supervisor 
Technology			           	       (586) 445-4380 
  Michael Antoine, Director
State & Federal Programs	         	       (586) 445-5688
  Nicole Provo, Director		
Marketing/Communications	         	       (586) 445-5517
  Joe Genest, Facilitator

Dort Elementary........................................................445-5750
  Brenda Baker, Principal
Eastland Middle School..........................................445-5700
  Robert Beato, Principal
  Alexandra Muhammad, Dean of Students
Fountain Elementary...............................................445-5765
  Joseph Trobaugh, Principal
Green Elementary.....................................................445-5780
  Donna Ambrose, Principal
Kaiser Elementary....................................................445-5785
  Kelly Grider, Principal
Kment Elementary....................................................445-5756
  Donovan Stec, Principal
Patton Elementary....................................................445-5795
   Brandon Komarowski, Principal
Roseville Middle School ........................................445-5600
  Chris LaFeve, Principal
  Eric Gauthier, Assistant Principal
  Joe Jelsone, Assistant Principal
Roseville High School..............................................445-5540
  Jason Bettin, Principal
  Katherine Reith, Assistant Principal
  Kirk Duncan, Assistant Principal
  Keith Marzec, Athletic Director
Steenland Elementary.............................................445-5745
  Charles Felker, Principal

Early Childhood Programs....................................445-5688
School Aged Child Care..........................................445-5688

rosevillepride.org

SCHOOL DIRECTORY
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